
 

 

[Chapman, Mary Chapman] 
 
 

OBITUARY 
 

LOBDELL 

 
Mrs. Mary Chapman Ladd, widow of John M. Ladd, passed away at her 

home on High street Friday morning December 22nd 1933 after an illness of 
several weeks.  Had she lived until December 30th she would have been 70 

years old.  Mrs. Ladd was a friendly and kindly personality interested in 
people and fond of social events.  She will be missed by a large circle of 

friends in this village which has been her home for more than 50 years. 
Mary Chapman was born in Hopewell in this county [Ontario], the 

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Philo Bates Chapman.  She was married there to 

John Montgomery Ladd September 30th, 1875 and came with him to the 
beautiful Ladd homestead here where the years passed happily in the 

enjoyment of her family and friends.  She was for many years a devoted 
worker in St. Paul’s Universalist church and in the Unity club. 

Of four children who came to the Ladd home but one survives, Mrs. 
Morton P. Locke of Dobbs Ferry who has been with her mother during these 

last weeks.  Two other daughters, Mrs. Inez L. Chase and Mrs. E. A. 
Plimpton, passed away within the past few years and a son Howard died 

many years ago at the age of three years.  Mr. Ladd died January 19th, 
1928.  There are four grandchildren, Mrs. Laverne Norton of Richfield 

springs, Miss Inez Lock of Dobbs Ferry, Gerald and Jane Plimpton of 
Schenectady. 

Funeral services will be held at the homestead Sunday afternopon at 2:30 
o’clock, the Rev. Nelson L. Lobdell officiating.  Burial will be made in the 

Boughton Hill cemetery. 
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